Babies In The Womb Are “Pre-Born”… Not Unborn
Well chosen words have power. 
Consider how the pro-abortion advocates marketed and sold their endorsement of abortion.  It is not called pro-murder.  It is called pro-choice. They appealed to the current culture’s mentality; a  mentality that we have been exhibiting since the 1960s.  We live in a cafeteria culture.  Everyone wants choices. We want to pick and choose our morality. Everyone wants to feel empowered in making their own decisions, right or wrong; moral relativism.  Thus, the Madison Avenue advertising gurus cleverly chose pro-choice in promoting death, but also in concealing the truth; pro-murder.  As for images?  Oh, they definitely don’t want you to see those, and refuse to show them in any of their promotions or campaigns. 
The term "unborn” creates a problem, because it is somewhat vague. It gives the reader or listener an image of someone who is not born and perhaps, never will be. For example, a couple might talk about their future "unborn children” they are planning to have one day, but do not exist as of yet.  Pre-born, on the other hand, gives an image of someone who is already in existence, and is waiting to be born. It gives a more human and realistic description of the baby developing right here and now. It describes a very real person who is living and breathing in the present – not the future.
Therefore, with the knowledge and scientific understanding that life begins at fertilization, and that we are living human beings in the womb, why don’t we all use the reference preborn? If we support life, and acknowledge that a child deserves our respect, support and protection while waiting comfortably in the womb until the birth process, why not give them the dignity they deserve and refer to them as preborn?  Let’s proclaim life accurately. Because now that we know the truth, referring to them as anything less is not only unkind, it is also uninformed.
